
 
 

B-Dawg’s Buzz by Brenda Post, Secretary 

 Romans 5: 3–5 says: “We can rejoice, too, when we run into problems and trials, for we know 

that they help us develop endurance. And endurance develops strength of character, and character 

strengthens our confident hope of salvation. And this hope will not lead to disappointment. For we know 

how dearly God loves us, because he has given us the Holy Spirit to fill our hearts with his love.” 

 Rejoicing in my problems? There was a time in my life where those simple words 

wouldn’t not have been said from my mouth. I assume that for some that may still hold true. 

How can you say that you “rejoice in your problems?” How can anyone really believe that? 

 Fifteen years ago, I was diagnosed with my disease of MS (Multiple Sclerosis). I can 

say for certainty I was not rejoicing in this discovery...far from it. I was angry,  confused, 

scared, and certain death was close. For the next year or more, I lived this way. I lived in fear 

of the disease and the outcome it would have on my life. I was a single mom with a 5 year old 

son. I had lived through a lot of “stuff” in my life already and none of it had been easy. “Why 

me?” was my mantra. I reeled in my grief, grief of the disease, grief over the loss of life I knew 

was never going to be the same as before. And then...the call. I could hear the voice in my 

head. It was at the lowest and darkest moment in my life, but I heard the voice none the less 

and responded. 

 The voice I speak of was that of God. He told me to go to church. I had been absent for 

years already at the tender age of 24. It took me another year to really accept the outcome of 

my new reality. I can honestly say that I don’t know if I would be here today writing this to 

you if I hadn’t listened to that voice. 

 So did life become easier? Nope. I have gone blind, had to have my son help dress and 

feed me, couldn’t talk, was falling, and the list goes on and on. I have been dealt a hard hand. 

But, “for we know that they [problems] help us develop endurance. And endurance develops strength of 

character, and character strengthens our confident hope of salvation. Amen. I am still going through 

stuff as I speak. I do have days when I want to give up, throw in the towel, but I do rejoice. I 

rejoice that because of the disease I am a better person, I am more caring, loving, non-

judgmental and at peace. I rejoice that the disease has brought me back to God. I rejoice in all 

the areas God has brought me to and through. I rejoice in the friends I have made. I rejoice in 

my job at church. I rejoice with my family, who they are and what they will become.  

 I know first hand that life will continue to be hard, but it’s the attitude that one has that 

makes all the difference in the world. Today I thank God for everything He does and will con-

tinue to do in my life, even the hard stuff. I rejoice in the peace that He gives me, in the securi-

ty that He provides, and in the knowledge that no matter what I endure on this earth, He is 

with me and is guiding me. And endurance develops strength of character, and character strengthens 

our confident hope of salvation.  

 “Life ain’t always beautiful, but it’s a beautiful ride.” ~Gary Alan 
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Glorify God in all we do, 
Grow with Him daily and 
Go with Him to share His love. 

Words from Pastor Luke 

 Today and I sit and think about what is happening in the next couple of months. First up is 
Rocky Mountain High. For those of you who are not familiar with this event it is a youth gathering of 
high school students from the Midwest. Every three years this event is held in Estes Park, Colorado at 
the YMCA Camp of the Rockies. This year there will be over 3,500 youth attending. I remember going on 
the first one as a student back in the mid-seventies. 
 During the week there will be Christian speakers, musical artists and many other activities. We 
will spend time as a youth group talking about what we have heard as well as how we can be challenged 
to live out our faith when we return home. We will also have opportunities for hiking, horseback riding, 
jeep tours, rock climbing and many more actives that each student has chosen to participate in.  
 The theme this year is “RE”.  The scripture base is from John 15. We will learn and talk about 
how to Restart, Rethink, Regroup, Rearrange, Recommit and Remain. In this newsletter you will find the 
names of the 41 youth and 7 adults who are going. Please pray for our youth, traveling safety and that 
their lives will be forever changed for Jesus. 
 At the beginning of August (5-15), we have 10 young adults and myself who will be traveling to 
Romaina to work alongside Jeff and Chelsea Lampen doing missions. During our time there we will 
spend a majority of it working on the new ropes course they are developing for their student ministries. 
We will be building platforms and stringing cables. Towards the end of the week we will join them for 
the camp they are hosting for high school kids on their old ropes course. We are looking forward to help-
ing and playing with those kids for the couple of days we will have with them. Every evening we will 
get into God’s Word and challenge them in growing to love Jesus more and taking that home with them 
when we return. Chelsea informed me there are over 100 Romania youth who will be attending. 
 We are continuing to do fundraisers for the trip. Each person’s cost is about $1600. We will be 
hosting a meal following our congregational meeting on the 9th as well as having a food booth at the 
County fair where we will be selling pizza. We also have a few envelopes left to fill if you would chose 
to help in that manner. Your financial support would help them out immensely. What I am most excited 
about is that several of the young adults going are not from our church and I see this as a great oppor-
tunity to help grow their faith. The greater goal is that when we return home we will be able to develop a 
college ministry that will begin to meet regularly and get in God’s Word.  
 The Discipleship learning Team is continuing to work on evaluating how we can develop people 
within this church to grow to become stronger disciples as well as begin to disciple others. With the in-
formation we have complied we are now beginning to look at avenues of ministry that will move you 
forward in growing to know Jesus more. Our prayer is that as we open the door to new opportunities 
you will be willing to allow yourself to get involved. God wants to grow you, the question is, are you 
willing to give Him that chance? 
 Finally, I want to encourage you to prayerfully lift up our youth position. We now have a candi-
date for consideration and on July 9th we will have a congregational meeting to seek you affirmation of 
should we extend a call to him or not. I have enjoyed my conversation with Miguel and know he has a 
heart for God. He is very gifted and would be a great investment in our ministry here at First Reformed 
Church. 
Blessing and Prayers, 
Pastor Luke 



 
 

News From The Deacons 

 

My largest complaint about Consistory is that we do a terrible job of communicating with the 
congregation.  We think that because we are all at a meeting, and we put something in the 
minutes about what passed or failed, that everyone will understand all of the discussion that 
went along with it.  But it isn’t there, so how can anyone understand it?  I do get questions 
about things, in person, texts and emails and I am happy to answer them, but it seems like I 
usually answer the same question several times.  So, I am taking at least a small step in the 
next several months to try to communicate what is going on in everything to do with the FRC 
general fund and some of the other areas this covers. 

Some of you may ask why this matters.  Because 2018 is around the corner and we will begin 
working on the new year budget within a few months.  When the deacons (and elders) get to-
gether to try to put next year’s budget together we need to know from you what to support.  I 
have found that at some budget meetings we have to really dig to remember why we support a 
given cause and if anyone even really cares about it anymore.  So as you look at some of the 
things we go over in the next several months you need to express your thoughts to Consistory 
members to know if we should keep support in place for each item.  Just a few weeks ago we 
learned that we supported GCM (in our records as JCM) and we hadn’t even updated to the 
correct name in our records.  Remember too that most of the things Consistory hears are the 
negatives.  We don’t often hear positives about things like Mother’s Together, Words of Hope 
or Northwestern College until we remove them from the budget.  So expressing your support 
is as or more important than anything.  Let us know what you think for us to do a better job. 

Several years ago we learned that we had some sloppy accounting systems.  At the time we 
looked into it, there were 11 checking accounts and 9 savings accounts that took care of every-
thing from benevolent to property to general.  There were small accounts that were used once a 
year and one that had no activity for years.  Banking was changing at that time and we started 
getting charged some fees for accounts, especially where there were little or no transactions 
taking place.  When benevolent ran short, the benevolent treasurer would borrow money from 
one of the other accounts to cover a bill, then replace it later when their accounts had money 
again.  Once in a while we forgot who had borrowed from which account and it took some ex-
tra time to go back in the records to straighten that out.  That is when the plan was made to 
consolidate some of the accounting into one account especially being able to use more modern 
computer accounting systems. 

What we have now is still the same as before, all of the different funds or divisions of the 
church financials, but now just separated under columns on the computer.  This works a lot 
like your household budget.  Probably in your house budget you make a rent or house pay-
ment, buy groceries, pay for gas and auto expenses, pay utilities and other bills.  You would be 
a rare person to have a separate account for each area of your household budget expense but 
there are a few that use the Dave Ramsey envelope plan that is along those lines.  So now we 
have better records when one account runs a little behind and needs to “borrow” from another 
area for a week or month.  

 

 

136. MMSC to have 1 Service at 9:30 am on July 9, 2017. 

137. MMSC to affirm funeral committee to allow them to proceed with changes to funeral  

                 lunches. 

138. MMSC to approve the minutes as read. 

139. MMSC to adjourn following prayer by Duane Vande Hoef.  

 

 

Budget Verses Actual Quarterly Assessments 

   Offerings YTD  Budget  % of Budget 

General  $145,831.94   $291,106.00   50% 

Benevolent  $36,201.69   $101,227.00   35% 

Building  $2,945    $54,500.00   5% 

 

At the End of June, we can report that we have paid all of our bills, including 1/2 of all  

Benevolent commitments. The checking account balance on June 28, 2017 was $1,739.42. 

Thank you for your offerings each week. 

 

Congregational Meeting to Be Held! 

On July 9th, we will have one service be-

ginning at 9:30 am. Following the ser-

vice, at 10:30, we will have a Congrega-

tional Meeting to discuss and vote on ex-

tending a call to Pastor Miguel Cruz III 

for the position of Director of Youth Min-

istries. Following the meeting, our col-

lege youth going to Romania will be serv-

ing a summer meal of brats, hotdogs, 

hamburgers and other fixings. Please 

mark your calendars so you can attend 

this meeting as well as support our col-

lege youth!  



 
 

CONSISTORY MINUTES   June 20, 2017   6:00 pm 

Administrative Meeting 6:00 pm        

118. Pastor Luke opened the meeting with prayer. 

119. Recommendation was made by the Director of Youth Ministries Search Team to hire  

            Miguel Cruz for the DYM position. 

120. MMSC that the Administrative Team accept the recommendation fo the DYM Search  

 Team to recommend to Consistory a call to Pastor Miguel Cruz III at the RCA mini 

 mum salary guidelines. 

121. The meeting was adjourned following prayer. 

 

Elders Meeting 7:15 pm      8 present, a Quorum 

122.  Pastor Luke opened with Prayer. 

123. The Constitutional Question was asked, “Are there any members needing spiritual  

            care?” Discussion was held on members fo the church who are in need of or have  

 received spiritual care. 

124. Discussion was had on General Synod 2017. 

125. Study was had on Question and Answer 87, 108 and 109 of the Heidelberg Catechism  

                in light of our discussion about General Synod. 

126. 205 members were served Communion on June 11,2017. 

127. MMSC to approve minutes. 

128. MMSC to adjourn following prayer by Marcus De Boer. 

Consistory Meeting, 8 pm      15 present, a Quorum 

129. Pastor Luke opened the meeting with devotions and prayer. 

130. Discussion was held with Deb Kosters and Diane Langstraat about FRC’s Christian  

                Education Ministry. 

131. The various ministry team reports were given. 

132. Information was presented from the results for the Funeral Survey. 

133. An Update was given about the DYM position. 

134. Discussion was had about extending a call to Reverend Miguel Cruz III. 

135. MMSC to hold a Congregational Meeting on July 9, 2017 at 10:30 am for the purpose          

 of discussion of recommendation to formally call, thru Classis guidelines, candidate  

 Reverend Miguel Cruz III to fill DYM position. The Consistory will seek the wise  

 counsel of the Congregation in this matter after recommendations from the search                      

 committee, administrative and full Consistory. 

 

 

“He who lays up treasures on earth spends his life  
backing away from his treasures. To him, death is loss. 
He who lays up treasures in heaven looks forward to  

eternity; he’s moving daily toward his treasures. To him, 
death is gain.”  

–Randy Alcorn  

Each deacon is assigned to a ministry team and each team has their particular fit in the budg-
et system.  This year Mark Langstraat oversees Congregational Care, Brian Sayler oversees 
Youth Ministries, Charlie Kuhl oversees Education, Paul Feldkamp oversees Worship, Clay-
ton Wagenaar and Chris Wynia oversee Benevolent/Outreach, and Kevin Klaassen is on 
Property.  Those deacons look at the budget set for them in January and help to plan their 
budget with their particular group.  They are to help them look ahead at the year and plan for 
major expenses.  If their particular group would start spending too much, their job is to re-
mind them about budget but also to bring any extra spending needs back to the deacons to 
ask for approval.  Each week when the deacons gather after a service Brenda has provided a 
written list of bills to approve for the upcoming week.  They might be salary, utilities, mis-
sion payments or RCA dues.  We have the policy in place that everyone reviews this infor-
mation each Sunday and that at least two deacons must sign and return the authorization to 
Brenda before she is authorized to pay the bill. 

I have to say here that Brenda makes my job so much easier because she carefully keeps 
track of all of that stuff.  We worked out quarterly schedules for RCA and other obligations 
so that the deacons can keep track of those expenses more easily.  But without her I would be 
spending many hours each week trying to keep track of each of those divisions.  Thanks 
Brenda for keeping the records straight and taking some of the burden from us! 

I will go into more detail next month about what is involved in each of the deacons areas that 
they are overseeing.  My favorite teachers told me that no question is stupid, maybe someone 
else might have the same question.  Never be afraid to ask Consistory about any of these are-
as.  If we don’t know the answer we will look it up and get back to you with what we find 
out.  We may all learn something along the way. ~Kevin Klaassen, Chairman of the Deacons 



 
 

July 2 West-LeRoy and Glenda De Boer 
 Middle-Marcus and Angie De Boer 
 East-Gary and Sandy De Vries 
 
9 West- Joe and Nisa de Boom/family 
 Middle-Glenn Doorenbos and Paul 
 Doorenbos 
 East-Merlin and Karen Doorenbos 
 
16 West-Cory and Amy Dykstra/family 
 Middle-LaVon Dykstra and Jane 
 Buysman 
 East-Mark and Tanya Dykstra/family 

23  West-Ron and Nancy Dykstra 
 Middle-Scott and Marlys Dykstra 
 East-Trudy Dykstra and Anita Ernst 
 
30 West-Harold and Luella Eggink 
 Middle-Harold and Mim Ernst 
 East-Henry and Barb Fisher 

Nursery for July 9:00 am  Nursery for July 11:00 am 

July 2: Brenda and Alyssa Wassman 
09: Tanya and Makya Dykstra 
16: Amy Van Marel and Mary Hustoft 
23: Daphne Bremer and Dalten or Tayler 
30: Brenda and Leah Ackerman 

Greeters for July, 9 am 

July 2: Kathy Runia and Abby Kreykes 
09: Wendy and Jahlyn De Jong 
16: Melissa Anderson and Melissa Langstraat 
23: Sarah Loerts and Megan Loerts 
30: Marvella and Britta Harberts 

Library Volunteers Sunday School Nursery 

July  2: Leann Van Kley 

 9: Marcia Van Ruler 

 16: Phyllis Vander Linden 

 23:Alfreda Verdoorn. 

 30: Kathy/Joel Verdoorn 

Sunday School is finished 

until the fall. 

Willing Hands Group 
 

Willing Hands Group #1 will be responsible for services during the month of July.  
Co-chairpersons are Marvella and Lennis Harberts and Barb and Ger Van Diepen. 

 

 

Pastor Miguel Cruz’ Bio  

 Some of my best memories from childhood are from my youth group experi-
ences.  From the inspiring worship to challenging messages to fun and games to the 
friendships I made –it was a formative part of my faith journey.  In college, I began 
taking an active role in leading ministries for young people.  I started the Silent Praise 
(sign language set to worship music) group at Hope College; I was a small group Bible 
study leader and I trained other leaders; I worked for a summer at Spring Hill Camp; 
and I worked for two summers in urban church parking lot youth outreach programs.  
I had a natural desire to engage young people with the gospel, just as I had been en-
gaged.   

 After Brien and I were married, we moved to California, and I taught second 
grade while beginning seminary.  When we moved back to Holland, MI to finish out 
my seminary training, I grew in preaching, discipling and leading all areas of pastoral 
ministry through my internships.  My first call was in upstate New York.  I served as 
the solo pastor, which included leading the youth group.  I was also blessed to be able 
to go to Camp Fowler for a week every summer to minister to the high schoolers as 
either the chaplain for the week or as a volunteer counselor.  Some of my best mo-
ments of ministry and discipleship happened through my work with the youth.   

 Fast forward to the last few years: God has had us on a sort of wilderness jour-
ney, where he has done a deepening work in me through new ministry experiences 
and through trials.  I had the opportunity to work with the homeless as a program 
manager of a men’s sheltered housing program; many of the men I worked with were 
between 18 and 24, and I loved the opportunity to engage a different sector of the 
youth population.  I also was the worship leader and pastor of spiritual formation at a 
local church, and I had opportunities to get the youth involved monthly in worship 
and to go on a mission’s trip with the youth.  Most recently I have been serving as a 
candidate advisor at Church Leadership Center (CLC), where we train commissioned 
pastors.  That is how I got to know Heath DeJong.  Through some very unexpected 
changes at CLC, it became clear to me that the Lord was leading me to look for my 
next (and hopefully long term!) position in ministry.  Brien and I have now been mar-
ried almost eighteen years, and we have three children: a girl (10) and two boys (7 and 
3).   

 We are trusting the Holy Spirit to guide us into our next season of ministry, and 
I am excited to see how God will use all my gifts, passions and past experiences to 
bless the people of God and to raise up more disciples who are on fire for our Lord Je-
sus Christ! 



 
 

News From The Library 

 Last time I told you about a couple of books that had 
been donated to the library.  This month I am continuing 
that practice with exerts from two more books that have 
added to our book inventory.   
 Life as Kim and Krickitt Carpenter knew it was shat-
tered beyond recognition two months after their marriage when a devastating car 
wreck left Krickitt with a massive head injury and in a coma for weeks.  When she 
finally awoke, she had no idea who Kim was.  With no recollection of their relation-
ship and while Krickitt experienced personality changes common to those who suf-
fer head injuries, Kim realized the women he had married essentially died in the 
accident. 
 And yet, against all odds, Kim and Krickitt fell in love all over again.   THE 
VOW tells the true story of this journey, one of a commitment unbroken and a vow 
fulfilled. 
 Answering Your Kids’ TOUGHEST QUESTIONS, Helping Them Under-
stand Loss, Sin, Tragedies and Other Hard Topics is another book added to the li-
brary.  What should you say when your five-year old asks about his dying grand-
ma?  Or when your seven-year old wonders if the devil is real? Or when the sixth 
graders in your Sunday school class are talking about a tragedy they heard about 
on the news?  When it comes to the dark and tragic aspects of our world, it can be 
had to know what to say and how much. 
 Mother/daughter team Elyse Fitzpatrick and Jessica Thompson will careful-
ly walk you through difficult conversations, one topic at a time.  Speaking from 
personal experience, informed by child development research, these two moms of-
fer practical insight and age-appropriate guidance. 
 Talking about tough topics may not be as hard as you think, and more im-
portant, you’ll see how these conversations can lead to meaningful discussions of 
God’s unchanging goodness. 
 Be sure to visit the church library! 
Jeannette Juffer 

We must remember there are different seasons in our lives and let 

God do what He wants to do in each of those seasons. 

~Joyce Meyers  

 

 

Faith Bible Study will meet on Monday, July 17 at 9:00 am in the Library. 
Leader: Phyllis Vander Linden; Hostess: Anita Ernst. 

Patience Bible Study will NOT meet in the month of July. 

Coffee With the Pastor 

Hey Everyone...It has been decided to 

not have coffee with the pastor through 

the summer months of June-August. We 

will miss you...but we will be back! See 

you soon! 

July 2: Dan and Annette Janssen 
July 9: Dave and Donna Kleinwolterink 
July 16:Dr. Greg And Deb Kosters 
July 23:Charlie and Brenda Kuhl 
July 30:Dave and Sandy Lamfers 

Coffee Servers July 

July Faith In Action:  

Faith in action for this month is School Supplies! The Osceola County Ministerial Associ-

ation (O.C.M.A.) buys school supplies in bulk to be distributed during school registration 

(August) to low income or needy families. This year, instead of having individuals buy 

school supplies, the O.C.M.A. is asking for monetary donations. If you would like to con-

tribute to the School Supply program, you can do so through your offerings with School 

Supply designations on your check. You can also give directly to the O.C.M.A. by drop-

ping off any money to any of the pastors in town. Thank you for your continued support 

of the O.C.M.A. projects! 



 
 

2 SE: Bob Tiedeman 

C: Duane Vande Hoef 

SW: Paul Vander Linden 

BE: Pastor Luke 

BW: John Van Diepen 

9 SE: Harvey Van Ruler 

C: Pastor Luke  

SW: Larry Verdoorn 

BE: Lawrence Wiersma 

BW: John Bartels 

16 SE: Marcus De Boer 

C: Ron Dykstra 

SW: Harold Ernst 

BE: Henry Fisher 

BW: Pastor Luke  

23 SE: Stan Gaalswyk 

C: Pastor Luke  

SW: Lennis Harberts 

BE: :Ed Harskamp 

BW: Bill Hartzell 

30 SE: Pastor Luke 

C: Dale Honken 

SW: Dan Janssen 

BE: :Dr. Greg Kosters 

BW: Arnie Langstraat 

 

After Church Greeters for July 

“If you can’t fly, then run, If you can’t run, then walk, If you can’t 

walk, then crawl, but whatever you do, you have to keep moving  

forward.”  

–Martin Luther King Jr.  

  10:00 am   12:00 pm 
 
July: 2  Duane   Dale 
9:  Stan    Cal 
16:  Marcus    Heath 
23:  Lawrence   Lennis  
30:  Dale    Duane 

Elders in Prayer Room 

 

 

Bible Study Verses: I Corinthians 12:18-23, 27 

 But now God has set the members, each one of them, in the body just as He pleased. And if 

they were all one member, where would the body be? But now indeed there are many members, 

yet one body. And the eye cannot say to the hand, "I have no need of you"; nor again the head to 

the feet, "I have no need of you." No, much rather, those members of the body which seem to be 

weaker are necessary. And those members of the body which we think to be less honorable, on 

these we bestow greater honor; and our unpresentable parts have greater modesty. Now you are 

the body of Christ, and members individually. (NKJV) 

Thoughts: Paul portrays believers within the Body of Christ, by using appendages and organs of 

the human body--the eye, the head, the foot, and the hand. In all of chapter 12, he reminds us of the 

interaction and interdependence of each part within the Body. Almost in the same words that Jesus 

used to teach His disciples that the "humble will be exalted," 

 Paul refers to, "No, much rather, those members of the body which seem to be weaker are 

necessary. And those members of the body which we think to be less honorable, on these we be-

stow greater honor; and our unpresentable parts have greater modesty, but our presenta-

ble parts have no need. But God composed the body, having given greater honor to that part which 

lacks it," I Corinthians 12:22-24 (NKJV). ~(Fred B) 

Action Point: It is imperative upon us to treat others, as Christ treats them. How many times have 

we looked at some in our church, as if they were more important than others, just to find: 

 Their accomplishments or prominence, was due to someone behind the scenes? 

 Those who were more behind-the-scenes in their service of others, were actually quietly 

serving Christ, and not men. 

 My pastor-mentor from my teen years, the man under whose ministry I surrendered to 

preach the Gospel, is now 97. Once I told him that after God called me at age 16, the two greatest 

influences on my life were Billy Graham, and him. 

 He replied, "That puts me in good company." To which I replied, "No, Pastor Scribner, that 

puts Billy in good company." This humble, Godly, mostly unknown man, is definitely one who is 

"worthy of greater honor." 

Sportsmen's Tip of the Day: When teaching others to fish, don't take anyone who won't help dig 

the worms. My granddaughter (above) and grandson know that it's all a part of the fishing trip, 

including cleaning and eating the catch. Exception? If you're practicing "catch and release." 

 When teaching others to hunt, don't take anyone who won't dress their game, and eat it. In 

this way, you teach them to respect the quarry, do their part on the trip,  and appreciate the seri-

ousness of taking an animal's life. 

Sportsmen's Devotional 



 
 

If you would like to be in-
cluded in our Birthday and 
Anniversary Calendar and 
do not see your name, 
please contact the office 
(sibleyfrcoffice@gmail.com 
or 754-2783) and let us 
know your dates! We would 
love to recognize YOU on 
your special day! Thanks 

July 2015 

1 Hannah(Klaassen)Lucas  

3 Hudsyn Town 

4 Roger Verdoorn 

5 Leah Ackerman  

6 Gary Leusink  
   Brian Daiker  
    Aiden Ver Steeg 

7 Cole Van Tilburg 

8 Ted Schutte  

9 Jan Juffer  

10 Megan Jurgens  
    Andrea Meyer  

11 Lesa Stofferan  
     Josh Tangeman 

12  Joel Verdoorn  
     Mackenzie Wynia  

13 Jared Kruger  
     Breann Ross 

14 Mark Hulstein  
    Ryan Wiersma  

16 Shelia Van Der Sloot 

7 Elliot Daiker  

18 Scott Dykstra  
     Clark Haken  
     Austin Wassman 
     Shannon Michelson  

19 Olivia Daiker  
    Karen Stevenson  

20 Sarah Honken  

21 Rhonda Henrichs  

26 Bob Tiedeman  
     Lexi Ackerman  

27 Ashley Gaalswyk 
     Delaney de Boom  

29 Keith Van Drunen 
      Wilma Loerts  

31 Paisley Kreykes  

30 Keisha Bean 
     Jaden Abels 

July Anniversaries  

5 Heath and Wendy De Jong 18 years  
8 Corky and Sherri Koerselman 40 years  
9 Robert and Janice Groen 40 years  
11 Harold and Luella Eggink 52 years  
12 Duane and Pam Vande Hoef 43 years  
13 Kevin and Twila Heemstra 32 years  
16 Ray and Ellen Schram 61 years  
20 Larry and Alfreda Verdoorn 52 years  
22 Dave and Jessica Mc Dyer 11 years  
23 Dr. Greg and Deb Kosters 37 years  
24 Harvey and Marcia Van Ruler 47 years  
24 Pastor Luke and Chris Schouten 35 years  
24 Tim and Jodie Kruger 18 years  
25 Jon and Amy Elser 19 years  
27 Mark and Melissa Langstraat 15 years  
29 Kevin and Laurel Klaassen 22 years  

 

 



 
 

July 2017 

 
Sun Mon Tue Wed

    

29am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer FR 

11 am Open Door   

Pray for our Children 

3 

Matthew and Melissa Julius; 

Keyana, Kade and Pierce 

4 Happy 4th of July! 

 
Dennis and Dar Jurgens 

58:30 am Quilters 

 

 

Ethel Jurgens 

99:30 am Combined 

Church Service. 

10:30 am Congregational 

Meeting 

11 am Meal by the College 

Youth 

10 

 

 

 

 

Clint and Jamie Klaassen 

118:30 am Quilters 

 

 

 

 

Travis and JoAnn Klaassen  

122 pm Nursing Home 

Services  

 

 

 

Dave & Donna Kleinwolterink

169am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer FR 

11 am Open Door   

Pray for our Church 

179 am Faith Bible St.  

NO Patience Bible St.  

6:00 pm Elders Meet 

7:00 pm Consistory meets  

188:30 am Quilters  

 

Mitch and Abby Kreykes; 

Dawson and Paisley 

19 

 

 

Charles and Katha Kruger

239am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer FR 

11 am Open Door   

Pray for our Government 

24 258:30 am Quilters  26Serve at The Banquet 

309am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer FR 

11 am Open Door   

Pray for our Leaders 

31   

  

    Rocky Mountain High July 21

Youth and Sponsors attending Rocky MT. High: Jaden Abels, Abels, Leah Ackerman, Kaitlin Bechler, Michaela Block, Carter Bouwer, Grant Brouwer, Brayden 

Bruxvoort, Jennifer Bruxvoort, Lydia Buysman, Nick Buysman, Faye Carda, Jada Carlson, Peyton Crichton, Jenny Cuadros, Kalie D

Jayden De Boer, Larry De Boer, Dahson De Jong, Hunter De Jong, Wendy De Jong, Cody Dykstra, Tanner Dykstra, Tanya Dykstra, Wy

Feldkamp, Paige Hurlburt, Jessica Jiminez, Jagger Johnson, Andrea Leusink, Toni Lonneman, Rylan Marco, Alex McDougall, Maddie

Runia, Madeline Sayler, Garrett Sayler, Heidi Sayler, Pastor Luke Schoulten, Joseline Tapia, Michelle Tapia, Lane Tangeman, R

Alyssa Wassman, Austin Wassman, Lizzy Wynia 

 

 

 
Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1Alan and Lacey Julius;  

Witten 

8:30 am Quilters  

 

6  

 
Karen Jurgens 

7 

 

 

Diane Kass 

8 

 

Kevin and Laurel Klaassen; 

Natalie 

2 pm Nursing Home 

Dave & Donna Kleinwolterink 

13 

 

 

 

 

Dr. Greg and Deb Kosters 

14 

 

 

 

 

Mike and Laurie Kraayenbrink 

15 

 

 

 

 

Martha Krikke 

Charles and Katha Kruger 

20 

 

 

Gaylord Kruger 

21HS Youth Depart for 

Rocky 

Pray for The HS Remnant for 

safety in traveling 

22 

 

 

Lawrence (Dutch) Kruger 

Serve at The Banquet  27 28 29 

   

  Osceola County Fair July 12-16, 2017 

Rocky Mountain High July 21-28, 2017 

Jaden Abels, Abels, Leah Ackerman, Kaitlin Bechler, Michaela Block, Carter Bouwer, Grant Brouwer, Brayden 

Bruxvoort, Jennifer Bruxvoort, Lydia Buysman, Nick Buysman, Faye Carda, Jada Carlson, Peyton Crichton, Jenny Cuadros, Kalie De Boer,  De Boer, Jayden De Boer,  

Jayden De Boer, Larry De Boer, Dahson De Jong, Hunter De Jong, Wendy De Jong, Cody Dykstra, Tanner Dykstra, Tanya Dykstra, Wyatt Dykstra, Hudson  

Feldkamp, Paige Hurlburt, Jessica Jiminez, Jagger Johnson, Andrea Leusink, Toni Lonneman, Rylan Marco, Alex McDougall, Maddie Norman, Hunter Rockman, Marlin 

Runia, Madeline Sayler, Garrett Sayler, Heidi Sayler, Pastor Luke Schoulten, Joseline Tapia, Michelle Tapia, Lane Tangeman, Ryan Van Marel, Carson Van Westen,  


